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Dear Parents/Carers, 

There has been lots going on yet again this week in 

school and it is fantastic to see the children when 

they are engaged in their learning. Watching some of 

the children’s progress in phonics this week was an 

absolute pleasure.  

It has been a very ‘sporty’ week here at Chapel St 

Leonards. I had the pleasure of taking the Year 3 and 

4 tennis team to Spilsby on Tuesday afternoon to 

compete in the ‘Mini Reds’ tennis competition. The 

children improved tremendously throughout the 

afternoon and finished in joint second place in the 

their group. A great achievement! 

Mr Shaw and Mrs Lyall took a group of children out to 

the Athletics competition on Thursday. The children 

competed in a range of events and again represented 

the school in the spirit that we would expect.  

Have a good weekend and  ‘Come on England!’ 

Graham Almond—Headteacher 

School Uniform 

Don’t forget that our stock of school uniform at 

school is available a reduced rate currently before we 

move to our new online supplier: 

Jumpers/Cardigans £10  

T-Shirts and Shorts  £5 

Sports Day 

Our Sports Day this year will be held on Wednesday 

11th July. Mr Shaw is busy organising the events. The 

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 events will take place in 

the morning from 10am until 12noon and the Key 

Stage 2 (Year 3,4,5,6) events will take place between 

1pm and 3pm in the afternoon. Parents and carers 

will be welcome to come and join us to spectate and 

watch their children take part in the activities. Some 

activities will be competitive and some will be to 

encourage participation and our sports values.  

Diary Dates 

Tuesday 10th July  6pm   

Y6 Evening Performance for Parents  

Wednesday 11th July   

Sports Day: EYFS/Key Stage 1:  10am - 12noon 

  Key Stage 2:  1pm - 3pm 

Friday 13th July  2pm   

Y6 Afternoon Performance for Parents 

Tuesday 17th July   

Reports issued to parents 

Friday 20th July  2.30pm  

Y6 Leavers’ Assembly -  Parents welcome  

End of Term 6  3.15pm  

Bread in School 

In order for us to comply with the Food Standards 
Agency guidelines for schools we will be serving 
‘50/50’ bread in school from now on. This will be 
used for the packed lunches school provides and 
toast at Breakfast Club.  

Vacancies in School 

Check out any job vacancies we may have in school in 

the ‘Vacancies’ section under the ‘About us’ tab on 

the school website.  



Chapel Champions 
Week Ending: 22nd June 2018 

 Achievement Award School Values Award 

Reception  Casey - careful listening skills during a hide and 

seek music session.  

Sienna L - success in her learning through effort and       

enthusiasm.   

Year 1 Keenan– designing and making a wonderful 

moving picture.  

Kyle - showing respect by being kind to others and helping 

adults.  

Year 2 Miley - for working hard in all subjects and for 

being especially focused on her presentation.  

Isaac - creating a very successful piece of independent 

writing this week.  

Year 3 Ellie-Mai K - for showing great skill in complex 

column addition puzzles.   

Bethany K– successfully managing to draw beautifully 

straight lines after lots of perseverance.  

Year 4 Mia - showing great perseverance with time 

work this week.  

Summer R -  fantastic homework. Going beyond what is 

asked to further her learning.  

Year 5 Tisha - for great, knowledgeable contribution in 

topic lessons this week.  

William O - being successful in PE during our school visits. 

He never gave up! 

Year 6 Chelsea - showing fantastic logical thinking 

when taking part in Maths challenges.  

Mickala - respecting that everyone learns at a different 

pace and different level.  

Packed Lunches 

It is vital that the children have a healthy and balanced diet. In order for the children to concentrate well 

and have the energy they need to get through the school day a healthy, filling and wholesome lunch is 

really important. Each week we will give you some top tips to help you provide a lunch for your children 

if they have a packed lunch. We’ll put them at the bottom of the newsletter so you can tear them off  to 

keep as a reminder. If your child shows us one of the ideas in their lunchbox they will get a special lunch 

time sticker! 

Book Fair 

Thank you for supporting our 

Book Fair we do get a 

percentage of the proceeds 

from the Book Fair and we will use this money to add 

to our stock of quality reading books in school.  

Packed Lunches  -  TOP TIPS 

Always add salad to 

sandwiches – it all 

counts towards your 

child's 5 A DAY! 

Try chopped apple, peeled satsuma segments, straw-

berries, blueberries, halved grapes or mel-

on slices to make it easier for them to eat. 

Add a squeeze of lemon juice to stop it 

from going brown. 

 

Chapel Champions Amendment  

Apologies to Rosie in Year 3 who was not included for 

her achievement award last week. She now gets her 

own special mention!  

Rosie—for achieving an outstanding quality of work 

in everything she does through her dedication. 


